July, 2011 District Manager’s Report

Safety Issues in and Around Morningside Park:

Manhattan Community Boards 9 and 10 called a Special Joint with 26™ and 28" Precincts,
Patrol Borough Manhattan North, District Attorney Cy Vance’s Office, the Manhattan Borough
President’s Office, and the Friends of Morningside Park to discuss the recent string of shootings
in the area in and around Morningside Park. (See attached report submitted by Assistant
Secretary to the Board- Ted Kovaleff)

Manhattan D.A.’s Office ‘

e Mental Health Court opening in Manhattan, to address the complex criminal justice
challenges presented by defendants with serious mental illnesses. Mental Health Court
applicants will receive a psychiatric evaluation prior to acceptance in the court. To
qualify, a defendant must be diagnosed with a serious mental illness such as bi-polar
disorder, schizophrenia, or major depression. (see Newsletter attached)

Dept. of Sanitation
e CB9 will not be affected by the recent elimination of mechanical brooms and reduced
hours of garbage collection.

Hamilton Grange Library
e Presents: Stepping with Shawanna, Tuesdays & Thursdays 4-5:30p.m.

Borough President’s Office:

Manhattan Borough President Stringer along with Congressmember Charles Rangel, State
Senator Adriano Espaillat, State Senator Bill Perkins, Assemblymember Daniel J. O’Donnell,
Councilmember Inez Dickens, Community Boards 7 & 9 is hosting a “Manhattan Valley &
Mornngside Heights Town Hall Meeting, Thursday, July 21%, 6-8p.m, The Church of the
Ascension, 221 West 107™ Street (bet. Broadway and Amsterdam Ave.) — See Flyer attached

City Council Member Jackson’s Office:
City Council Member Jackson joined Mayor Bloomberg on Monday, July 11, 2011 in signing
into law the street co-naming for the following streets in District 9:
e Dorothy Maynor Place, St. Nicholas Avenue 141% - 145th Streets [west side] which is
- near Harlem School of the Arts; '
Ricardo A. Perez Place, Hamilton Place @137™ Street;
Ramona Jennett Way, 129™ Street @Convent Ave.
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Budget:

City Council Member Inez Dickens secured $10,000 in funding for Manhattan Community
Board No. 9 in the NYC Council’s FY 2012 budget process. The Fiscal Year begins on July 1,
2011 and ends on June 30, 2012. The Board was selected for funding based on the proposal
submitted, identifying the need for services in our district that have been reduced or eliminated
due to budget cuts. (see letter attached)

District Needs Statement:

Manhattan Community Board 9’s District Needs Statement is due August, 2011. The District
Needs Statement is the assessment of the District’s needs, before the board can ask city agencies
to fund projects and programs in our district we must first know the needs of the district. This
assessment of conditions in the area becomes the basis for developing budget request,
monitoring service delivery and long range planning. Please note neighborhoods within our
district change so quickly that available services no longer meet the current needs of
Community Residents; therefore Committee Chairs are being asked to review relevant section
of our current Needs Statement included in your packet, and submit changes and/or additions to
the board office by the close of business, Thursday August 4, 2011.

Manhattan Group Consultations

Manhattan Group Consultations are held at the Mayor’s office of Management and Budget
(OMB). Board members and staff meet with representatives of agencies that deliver services on
a City-Wide level. Boards usually discuss issues affecting the entire City such as personnel,
equipment and agency policies. Please review the attached agendas for the September/October,
2011 Manhattan Group Consultations.
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Announcements:
Harlem Week 2011 Schedule of Events — (see attached schedule)
ConEdison

With high heat and humidity expected this Summer, Con Edison reminds customers to use
energy wisely, and the company will have extra crews and support personnel available to
respond to any service problems that may arise.

Customers should report power interruptions or service problems, as well as view service
restoration information online at www.conEd.com, and on their cell phones and PDAs. They
also may call 1-800-75-CONED promptly if they are experiencing any service difficulties.

Check out this video of Con Edison crews working in a manhole maintaining the electrical
system: www.youtube.com/watch?v=qRNAnIIAFS.





































































































































